

CHRIST THE SAVIOUR C.E. PRIMARY SCHOOL

The Grove, London W5 5DX | New Broadway, London W5 2XA www.ctsprimary.org.uk | admin@cts-school.org | 020 8249 6800 | Headteacher: Mrs K.Tramoni

Thursday, 15th June 2021

Dear Parents.

Following the announcement by the Prime Minister last night we have had to make a few changes to our plans for the Summer Term.

PTA Summer Fair

We are extremely sad not to be able to go ahead with our Summer Fair as planned. Our PTA will continue to run the Summer Raffle (with some amazing prizes) and they will be planning some sponsored events this term. We ask that those who are able to, contribute generously to these Summer fundraising activities as the Summer Fair is usually our biggest fundraiser and like all schools we are seeking to increase our income in a number of ways as a result of the financial impact of the pandemic on schools.

Sports' Days

All remaining sports' days (both at Perivale Athletics Track and the Grove Site) will go ahead as scheduled but unfortunately parents will not be able to come and watch. We know this will be a big disappointment to many of you but just to reassure you the Sports' Days that have taken place so far have gone extremely well, and there has been a great balance of competitive sports and lots of fun and laughter!

Celebratory Thanksgiving Service

We do not feel it is appropriate to celebrate our 160th anniversary with a reduced congregation in Church and will therefore postpone this Service until we are able to be more inclusive and invite everyone who wants to participate.

Year 6 Leavers' Performance of Cats

Our Year 6 pupils are engaging brilliantly in their rehearsals for Cats and our strategic decision to put on four separate shows allows us to continue with live performances in the last week of term. Each show will have a small socially distanced audience and parents will be able to book two tickets per child.

Covid-19 risk assessment

Whilst we have not had any positive cases of Covid-19 in school in the Summer Term it remains our priority to keep classes at school for the remainder of the term. We are seeing positive cases rising in the community and in local Ealing schools and remind parents to please comply with our risk assessments. We recommend that parents wear face masks when collecting their children and ask parents to continue to follow social distancing guidelines both on site and when waiting for children outside the school.

Best wishes, Mrs Tramoni